
Horse Pen Run Committee  
Held Virtually via Go To Meeting 

April 13, 2022, Minutes 

In Attendance:  Aaron Emery, Benu Bhargava. Bob Griesbach, Tony Palm, Taylor Couch, David Barrie, 
and Neelley(PMP) 
Absent: Vance Middleton and Steve LeHew 
 
Signs in HPR--info from Steve, Taylor and Tony. David will contact Steve and advise the Committee on 
the next action to be taken 
 
Vance advised the Committee that logs can be sawn to lengths that we can use later for muddy trail 
sections. The Committee agreed to try to get volunteers for this project in May.  
 
New Bridge : Nothing to report. HPR will try to contact Loudoun County to find out who is 
working on this project. 
 
Cutting of Grass:- Projected for May. Taylor will train to use the tractor and the grass cutter. Other HPR 
members will train at a later date.   
 
Status of Stream Remediation: The Committee unanimously agreed to update our letter of 2019, and re-
send to Loudoun County to obtain their help to get remediation credits to do the stream project. 
 
Bat Monitoring: Susan Sims on behalf of Virginia Master Naturalists has restarted the bat monitoring 
activities in HPR. 
 
Girl Scouts Troop 2434 is looking for projects for their Take Action Project. David has suggested 
re-ribboning the trails. No decision yet. 
 
The Committee agreed on Tony's suggestion to put up signs in HPR--asking to Volunteers for HPR 
committee 
 

 

 


